Senator/ Representative_____________________

Room _________

Statehouse

Boston, MA  02133

RE:   2016 Expanded Estate Recovery
Dear _______________________:

I am writing to you as a constituent for the purpose of expressing my concerns with and opposition to Governor Baker’s proposal to expand Medicaid estate recovery by Outside Section 11 of the fiscal year 2017 budget.  I am fearful that the law could result in the LOSS OF MY HOME (which I worked so hard and so long to acquire and maintain) if I need Medicaid benefits.  I am absolutely sure that thousands of seniors share my concerns.

First and foremost, the proposal is grossly inequitable.  A person’s home is sacred, and under current law, subject to estate recovery, if and only if, the home is included in the deceased Medicaid recipient’s probate estate, which means that recovery is limited to homes individually owned by the Medicaid recipient.

Governor Baker’s proposal expands the estate recovery statute to include property in which the deceased recipient has ANY ownership interest immediately prior to death, including homes owned by spouses as tenants by the entirety, homes owned by spouses and other persons as joint tenants with rights of survivorship and reserved life estates.  Essentially, the proposal means that every senior who owns a home and requires medical assistance for nursing home care will lose the home he or she worked a lifetime to acquire.  Such a law does not say much for the “American Dream” in Massachusetts.

The proposal is especially cruel and unjust to seniors like me who have established estate plans relying upon the laws then in effect.  This law would be effective for ALL PERSONS receiving Medicaid benefits on or after July 1, 2016.  The proposal totally ignores and disregards the date we created estate plans and renders them useless.  It is simply unconscionable for the Commonwealth of Massachusetts to change laws and apply those changes RETROACTIVELY to people who acted in good faith and in compliance with the provisions of the law before the changes were made.

You have always supported the working people of your district.  We need your help now to save our homes.  I am asking you to ensure that this devastating proposal is not included in the Budget.  I am not alone.  Many of your constituents have the same fears and concerns that I do.  I am certain that they too, would appreciate your help and know that you will be hearing from many of them.

  





Very truly yours,  







 _____________________________________

